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A “Tidy Tingewick” working bee will 
be held on Sunday 6th June 2021 

and Sunday 13th June 2021 .

Please join Tingewick Parish Council 
to clean up Tingewick, meet other 

locals and work together to 
improve our beautiful village!

Meeting in front of the Village Hall 
at 9.30am

Some litter picking equipment will 
be provided by TPC on a first 

come first served basis and we 
recommend volunteers wear 

bright and / or reflective clothing, 
comfortable shoes and gloves.
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Tingewick And District News Contact Details & Advertising Rates 
Editor: Katy Whitton, 3 Old Forge Close, Tingewick, MK18 4RH  
Telephone: 01280 848439 Email: editor@tingewicknews.co.uk 

 

Private small advertisements and greetings messages are FREE to the residents of the Tingewick News area. 
Diary entries for events in the village are also FREE - regardless of whether they appear elsewhere in the 
magazine  

All article/advert/letters to the editor must be handed in by the 15th of each month otherwise they won’t be included 
in the next issue. Data will be accepted by email or handwritten 

Disclaimer: Views expressed in the Tingewick & District News are those of the Contributors and not those of 
the Editor. We assume any information given to us is for publication and therefore the magazine accepts no 
responsibility for any consequences  

 

Advertising Rates – UPDATED AUGUST 2020 
Due to the ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic, we are only offering a limited print run of magazines to those who 
request them. As a result we are suspending advertising fees for all current advertisers and are offering local 
businesses (within the MK18 postcode area) a FREE Quarter Page Advert which will run until further notice. 
You'll also get free entry into the Tingewick Online Business Directory.  
Email editor@tingewicknews.co.uk for more information. 

VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 

MAY 2021 
 

 
VILLAGE HALL IMPROVEMENT FUND DRAW 

 

          Unfortunately due to problems associated with the current Covid-19 
situation the Village Hall Management Committee has found it necessary to 
suspend the Village Hall Improvement Fund Draw until 2022.   

 
Website: Find out more about the Village Hall by visiting our website – 
www.tingewickvillagehall.org 
 
Booking the Village Hall: 
The Village Hall is available for parties, children’s parties, christenings, weddings, events 
and shows. To discuss your requirements please contact Julie Hart on 07842 138 012. 
 
Contact Details: 
If you have any questions or comments regarding the Village Hall please feel free to contact 
us. 
Chairman: David Partridge, telephone 01280 848460. 
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St Mary Magdalene Church 
Tingewick 

 
Services for June around the Benefice 

 
Sunday 6th June 

9.30am at Shalstone - Morning Family Worship with Revd Paula 
11.15am at Turweston - Holy Communion with Revd Paula 

6.00pm at Westbury -  Evening Prayer with Revd Paula 
 

Sunday 13th June 
10.30am at Biddlesden - Benefice Holy Communion with Revd Paula 

 
Sunday 20th June 

10.30am at Turweston - Village Worship with Margaret Tilley 
10.30 am at Tingewick - Morning Family Worship with Revd Paula 

12.30pm at Water Stratford - Pimms & Hymns – Lay Led 
 

Sunday 27th June 
9.30am at Tingewick - Holy Communion with Revd Paula 

11.15am at Westbury - Morning Family Worship with Revd Paula 
 

 
Church Opening 

Although we are now able to hold services, it has been decided that the church will still be open 
every Sunday from 10am to 4pm for private prayer. Please use the hand sanitizer provided. 
 
 

Food Bank 
We are extremely grateful to everyone in the village who has supported our collection for the 
Buckingham Food Bank. We feel it is such a worthwhile cause, as the donations go to local 
families, that we plan to continue with this in the coming months. The boxes will remain in the 
church porch for any donations of non-perishable items that you can spare. The charity are 
always delighted to receive the goods, especially during these uncertain times. Please help us to 
help them. Thank you.  
 
Flower rota for June: Helena Kewish 
 
 

Keep up to date with church news on our Facebook Page: 
 www.facebook.com/TingewickChurch 
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DAVID BLAAUW PHOTOGRAPHY 
PROFESSIONAL PHOTOGRAPHER OFFERING THE FOLLOWING 

SERVICES  

NEW BORN, BABY, MOTHER AND BABY 
PORTRAITS   

STUDIO AND LOCATION PORTRAITS  

CORPORATE AND PR PHOTOGRAPHY  

COMMERCIAL AND PRODUCT PHOTOGRAPHY 

PARTY AND SOCIAL/CORPORATE EVENT 
PHOTOGRAPHY 

COPY AND RESTORATION OF OLD PHOTOS   

VIDEO TO 4K AND 1080 HD 

PHOTOGRAPHIC DAY COURSES    
FOR MORE INFORMATION AND PRICES CONTACT DAVID 

BLAAUW ON 07894 949323 OR VISIT 
dblaauwphotography.com  

OR EMAIL dblaauw@live.com 
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JobBusters

Handyman for all your
Home and Garden DIY,

Maintenance & Repair Jobs
Give Keith a Call
07956 414465
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Shipping Container Storage
West Well Farm, Barton Road, Tingewick, MK18 4BD

20 x 8 x 8 feet, storage containers on site to rent. 

Our containers are anti-condensation treated; shipping 
containers are renowned for their condensation problems. Our 
containers have been treated internally, so that all condensation 
is absorbed by the treatment rather than the container’s 
contents. We have a secure yard with 24 hr HD CCTV and we 
live on site. 

£130 pcm. 

Please call Stuart on 07790 978 456 for further information or 
see our reviews on: www.facebook.com/WestWellFarm
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ALCO
PLUMBING & BATHROOMS

Bathroom and Shower Room Specialists
Complete Design and Installation Service

Ceramic Tiling
Marble & Slate

Power Showers

Water Softeners
Drains Unblocked
No Job Too Small

All plumbing and heating work undertaken
Free quotations and references supplied

24 hour
emergency

service
Call Tony Cooper
Mobile 07753 863 100
Office 01280 847031
tony@alco-plumbing.co.uk
City and Guilds qualiied



 

Jo Scurr, Linda Morris and Kelly White are the Travel Directors, your local travel experts 

We all live with our families in Oxfordshire and Buckinghamshire and have between us more than 
85 years of Travel Industry experience. For the last 10 years we have all worked for leading luxury 

long haul tour operators and have been lucky enough to have experienced first-hand the most 
amazing destinations across the globe. We can of course also help with a European trip or even 
some innovative UK holidays. Our ethos for setting up our own business as The Travel Directors 
was that we felt there is a genuine gap in the market for a local Travel Company that not only has 
a wealth of knowledge, a love of travel but also a genuine passion for great customer service. So 

out of this: Jo, Linda and Kelly as The Travel Directors was born. 

The Travel Directors can offer you everything from Luxury Long Haul Travel, City Breaks, 
Cruise, Weddings, The Ultimate Florida Holiday to European Beach Holidays and Original 

UK holidays  

We are fully ABTA bonded and ATOL protected meaning your money is 100% safe 

Why would you risk your money booking online, trawling through endless websites where you 
cannot speak to a person and are just a number or a seat on a plane. Even with a High Street 

agency, you will see directional selling, promoting their own products rather than what is best for 
you. We are truly independent but with the financial backing and buying power of the Mid-Counties 

Co-operative meaning that we have access to the best rates from only trusted suppliers. 

HOW TO CONTACT US 
 

Jo Scurr Tel: 07900 492787  /  Email: joanne.scurr@thetraveldirectors.co.uk 
thetraveldirectors.co.uk/joannescurr 

 
Linda Morris Tel: 07956 015011 /  Email: linda.morris@thetraveldirectors.co.uk 

thetraveldirectors.co.uk/lindamorris 
 

Kelly White Tel: 07732 353592 / Email: kelly.white@thetraveldirectors.co.uk 
thetraveldirectors.co.uk/kellywhite 

DISCOVER  EXPLORE RELAX UNWIND  

 



June’s “Find The Hidden Country” Quiz
1. After a rather turbulent flight, we had a nice landing! 

2. During the war he was a trooper under constant pressure! 

3. Even though we knew there were problems, we denied it! 

4. The plate is 28 cm in diameter! 

5. I am sure I spotted a toucan a day or two ago! 

6. A pan, a man and a cook book! 

7. The driver got his lunch in a motorway cafe! 

8. Never raise your hand or raise your voice! 

9. When I teach I learn also! 

10. That my friend is one fine palace! 

 
Answers to May’s “Sporting Knights and Dames” quiz 
 

1. Sir Clive Lloyd 

2. Sir Jack Brabham 

3. Dame Katherine Grainger (rowing) 

4. Sir Henry Cooper 

5. Sir Henry Cecil 

6. Sir Chris Chataway (alongside Chris Brasher CBE) 

7. Dame Ellen MacArthur 

8. Sir Ian McGeechan 

9. Dame Laura Davies 

10. Sir Kenny Dalglish. 



Front Garden Competition 
To Be Judged On The  8TH JUNE 2021 Starting At 10am

This competition is open to all in Tingewick & Water Stratford
whether you are a member of the Society or not. 

It doesn’t matter if your garden is large or small - all gardens 
are welcome! The gardens will be judged by 
Margaret Jones from Shelswell Garden Club.

To enter please contact 
Amanda Abbotts on 01280 847302 before 6th June.Amanda Abbotts on 01280 847302 before 6th June.

Back Garden Competition 
TO BE HELD MID-late JULY 2021

For all gardens in Tingewick and Water Stratford

This is our most popular garden competition of the year so
why not join in and show off your back garden?

Plenty of time to dig, sow, prune, plant, mow, feed and generally
get your garden ready. Let’s see what you can achieve this year!

COVID SAFETY – No entrant will be allowed
to be in their garden at the time of judging 

Tingewick & Water Stratford Horticultural Society



News From Water Stratford 
 
 
CHRISTINA HANCOCK (HARRY) 1960 – 2021 
 
Villagers were shocked and saddened at the sudden untimely death of Harry.  Some 
were privileged to join her live-streamed funeral, which took place at the church of St 
John the Evangelist, Radclive, where both Michael's parents are buried.  The 
service was conducted by Revd Maurice Stanton-Saringer, who had officiated at the 
wedding of Michael and Harry at All Saints', Hillesden, and has often ministered to 
us in Water Stratford.  It was a very moving occasion, with heart-felt tributes, a 
thoughtful sermon and prayers, and beautiful music.   
 
Harry's warmth, smile and laughter will not be forgotten.  She is remembered for her 
enjoyment of the life she shared with Michael, their love of dogs, golf, entertaining 
and holidays.  Harry was an exceptionally talented golfer, winning prestigious 
competitions.  She was highly valued as a colleague leading an HR team, and much 
loved as wife, daughter, sister and friend.  We send sympathy to Michael, their 
family and friends, in their great and unexpected loss. 
 
CHURCH SERVICES AND ROTA 
 
There will be a Pimms and Hymns service at 12.30 pm on Sunday 20th June.  This 
will be held in the churchyard, weather permitting, but if not in church.  Sarah is 
responsible for flowers and Nicky and Suzanne for cleaning. 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT JULY'S LAMMAS SERVICE, previously announced for 
Sunday 18th, has been moved to Sunday 25th July at 6pm. 

Sara Edwards 
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TINGEWICK AND WATER STRATFORD  
HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY  
 

 

MAY 2021 
*** TALKS  and EVENTS Diary *** 

 

Date Time Location Event Information Contact 

11th May, 
Tuesday 

7.30pm ZOOM TALK Design Solutions to 
Small Gardens 

See below 

8th June, 
Tuesday 

10.00am Your front garden Competition FRONT GARDEN 
COMPETITION , get 
prepared 

Contact 
Amanda 
01280 847302 

8th June, 
Tuesday 

7.30pm ZOOM TALK Beyond the Garden Gate 
- my guide to Cotswold 
gardens. 

Justine -07897 
480000 

13th July, 
Tuesday 

10:00am Your rear Garden Competition Back GARDEN 
COMPETITION , get 
prepared 

Tingewick – Pat 
01280 837764 

Water Stratford 
Amanda 01280 
847302 

8th August, 
Sunday 

See below See below Coach Visit RHS Hyde Hall for their 
summer show.   

Jane 
Bradford  

Later this 
year: 

 

   Gardeners Swap Day 

Cheese & Wine Evening 

Christmas Wreath 
Making 

Jane 
Bradford  

Jane Bradford -   j.bradford834@btinternet.com  Tel 01280 848392 / 07495 529196 

 
Front garden competition – 8th June 2021  
 
If you would like to enter, please contact Amanda 01280 847302.  On the day the judge will view your front garden 
and give 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes. 
 
Rear  garden summer competition - 13th July 2021 
 
If you would like to enter, please contact either Amanda 01280 847302 for gardens in Water Stratford or Pat 
Swinburne on 01280 837764 for gardens in Tingewick.  On the day the judge (not open to the public) will give 1st, 
2nd and 3rd prizes in two categories:- with professional help and without professional help  (with help excludes 
having your hedge or grass cut by someone else) 
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11th May    Design Solutions to Small Gardens  
 
May’s speaker is Camilla Phelps.  She trained as a garden designer and worked for the last 20 years, mainly 
in London, where she had plenty experience of small gardens.  She is also a writer, writing regular magazine 
features on horticulture, gardens, and growing food, contributing to Gardens Illustrated, Amateur 
Gardening, House & Garden, The English Garden and The Edible Garden. 
She will be talking about Design Solutions to Small Gardens.  This will use some of the gardens she has 
designed to show what works and what does not work in small gardens as well as principles of design and 
things to consider when developing a garden. 
Camilla has said that if anyone has a particular problem area then she would welcome a photograph and 
details beforehand and she will try to give some advice at the end of the talk.  So if members want to send 
their photographs and details to  jandcmitchell@waitrose.com she will forward them on to her. 
Join on zoom 7.15pm for 7.30 pm. To access the Talk please email Jane on j.bradford834@btinternet.com 
 
8th June   Beyond the Garden Gate - my guide to Cotswold gardens 
 
June’s speaker is also Camilla Phelps who lives in the Cotswolds.  She is a writer and editor of various 
magazines, with features on horticulture, gardens and growing food.  Her talk is called; 
Beyond the Garden Gate - my guide to Cotswold gardens. This is a look at around a dozen gardens and the 
stories behind their creation.  Lots of pictures and ideas for place to visit hopefully. 
8TH JUNE 2021   on zoom 7.15pm for 7.30 pm -  Don’t miss out – become a member – ring Justine on 07897 
480000 for further information 
 
Sunday 8th August Coach trip to RHS Hyde Hall Summer Show 
 
After being cancelled in 2020, RHS Garden Hyde Hall Flower Show returns in August 2021. 
Expect to be wowed by dazzling flower displays, informed by expert tips and demonstrations, and enjoy a 
mouth-watering array of food, all within the glorious surroundings of this Essex garden in full summer flow. 
The coach will leave from Tingewick Village Hall and Water Stratford (starting at approximately 8.15am in 
Tingewick - final times to be confirmed). 
The cost is £20 for members of Tingewick and Water Stratford Horticultural Society and £22 for non-
members                
 

************ All bookings need to be made by 30th June  ************* 
 
Please call Jane Bradford on 01280 848392 / 07495 529196 or email j.bradford834@btinternet.com if you 
would like to book a place. 
 
 
General information contact: Charles Tanner -  01280 847680  Email: ctanner.pt@btinternet.com 
 

PARISH COUNCIL REPORT

There are no Parish Council minutes this month as the meeting was postponed due to the  
elections. Copies of the minutes will be made available on the notice board and website when 
finalised.
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TINGEWICK NEWS – PAPER COPY INTEREST FORM 

Full Name * 

 

Email Address 

 

House Name/Number * 

 

Street * 

 

Postcode * 

 

Telephone Number 

 

 
* Required Information 
 

 
Return To: 3 Old Forge Close, Tingewick, MK18 4RH 

 

DO YOU  (OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW) MISS YOUR 
PAPER COPY OF THE MAGAZINE?

While social distancing restrictions are slowly being lifted, I feel it’s important that we keep the 
risk of spreading Coronavirus to a minimum by limiting the number of people we come into 
contact with.

It’s not fair for me to ask the distributors to put themselves at risk by visiting so many different 
homes (even if they’re just popping something through a letter box). Similarly, it’s not fair to 
the readers of the Magazine to have people come to their doors when they may be isolating, still 
practicing shielding or social distancing.

That being said, I think it’s important that people are still able to access the magazine and I am 
aware that some people may not have access to the magazine online, or simply prefer a paper 
copy so I am looking into the possibility of bringing back a limited print run each month that 
will be delivered to your door.

If you (or someone you know - perhaps an elderly relative or neighbour) would like to receive 
a printed copy of the magazine then you can email editor@tingewicknews.co.uk or fill out the 
form below and send it to the address at the bottom of the page. 

Any information you provide will be held in strictest confidence and only used for the purposes 
of contacting you regarding a printed version of the Tingewick News. You can request I delete 
your information at any time.

mailto:editor%40tingewicknews.co.uk?subject=Paper%20Copy%20Of%20Tingewick%20News%20Request

